
Big Blonde By Dorothy Parker

Big Blonde is a short story written by the renowned American writer Dorothy
Parker, first published in 1929. Parker, known for her sharp wit and keen
observations on human nature, explores themes of beauty, loneliness, and the
complexities of femininity through the life of her protagonist, Hazel. This
poignant tale not only captures the zeitgeist of the Roaring Twenties but
also serves as a commentary on the societal expectations of women during that
era. In this article, we will delve into the narrative structure, character
analysis, themes, and the lasting impact of "Big Blonde."

Overview of the Story

"Big Blonde" is centered around Hazel, a young woman who embodies the
archetype of beauty in her social milieu. The story unfolds in a series of
vignettes that illustrate Hazel's life, her relationships, and her struggles
with her identity. As the title suggests, Hazel is a "big blonde," a term
that encapsulates both her physical appearance and the way society perceives
her.

The narrative is rich with Parker's trademark irony and humor, even as it
addresses serious issues. Through Hazel's experiences, the reader gains
insight into the pressures and pitfalls of conforming to societal standards
of beauty.



Plot Summary

The plot of "Big Blonde" is nonlinear, filled with flashbacks and moments of
reflection. Here’s a brief summary of the primary events:

1. Introduction to Hazel's Life: The story opens with a description of Hazel
as a vibrant, attractive woman who captivates those around her.

2. Relationships and Expectations: As the narrative progresses, readers
witness Hazel's relationships with men, which are often superficial and based
on her appearance rather than her personality or intellect.

3. The Emotional Toll: Despite her outward beauty, Hazel experiences deep
emotional turmoil. The pressures to maintain her appearance and the lack of
meaningful connections lead her to feel isolated and unhappy.

4. The Downward Spiral: The story culminates in Hazel's descent into despair,
where her reliance on alcohol becomes a coping mechanism for her deep-seated
feelings of inadequacy.

5. Resolution: The piece concludes on a somber note, illustrating the stark
reality of Hazel's existence as she grapples with her identity and the
fleeting nature of beauty.

Character Analysis

One of the most compelling aspects of "Big Blonde" is its protagonist, Hazel.
Parker masterfully crafts her character to reflect both the allure and the
burden of beauty.

Hazel

- Physical Appearance: Hazel's beauty is both her greatest asset and her most
significant burden. She is often described in terms that emphasize her
attractiveness, yet this same beauty leads to her feeling objectified and
diminished.

- Emotional Complexity: Beneath her glamorous exterior lies a profound sense
of loneliness. Hazel's reliance on alcohol and her fluctuating relationships
reveal her struggle with self-worth and identity.

- Societal Expectations: Hazel’s character serves as a critique of the
societal standards that dictate how women should look and behave. Her life
embodies the consequences of these expectations, as she is unable to forge
genuine connections and is ultimately left feeling empty.



Supporting Characters

- The Men in Hazel's Life: The various men that come in and out of Hazel's
life represent different facets of society's view on women. They are often
indifferent to her struggles and more interested in her physical appearance
than her emotional needs.

- Friends and Peers: Hazel's interactions with her friends reveal the
competitive nature of female relationships in her social circle, where beauty
is often pitted against beauty, leading to jealousy and insecurity.

Themes

"Big Blonde" is rich with themes that resonate with readers, both in Parker's
time and today. Here are some of the primary themes explored in the story:

Beauty and Objectification

The story examines how society’s obsession with beauty can lead to the
objectification of women. Hazel's experiences illustrate the limitations
imposed on women based solely on their physical appearance.

- Temporary Nature of Beauty: Hazel's beauty is fleeting; as she ages, she
grapples with the loss of her allure and the impact it has on her worth in a
society that prizes youth and attractiveness.

Loneliness and Isolation

Despite being surrounded by people, Hazel feels profoundly lonely. This theme
highlights the paradox of social life in a superficial society where genuine
connections are rare.

- Coping Mechanisms: Hazel's turn to alcohol signifies her struggle to cope
with her loneliness and the emotional void left by her unfulfilling
relationships.

Gender Roles and Expectations

Parker critiques the rigid gender roles that dictate how women should behave
and present themselves. Hazel's character becomes a vessel for exploring the
limitations placed on women, especially regarding their identity beyond
physical beauty.



- The Pressure to Conform: The narrative showcases the societal pressures
that compel women like Hazel to conform to specific standards, often at the
expense of their own happiness and sense of self.

Literary Style and Techniques

Parker's writing style in "Big Blonde" is characterized by sharp dialogue,
vivid imagery, and a keen sense of irony.

Irony and Humor

Parker often infuses her work with irony, using humor to convey deeper truths
about her characters' experiences. This technique allows readers to engage
with serious themes while also appreciating the wit embedded in the
narrative.

Vivid Descriptions and Symbolism

The use of vivid imagery creates a strong sense of place and character.
Parker employs symbolism throughout the story to deepen the reader's
understanding of Hazel's struggles.

- The Bottle: Alcohol symbolizes Hazel’s attempts to escape her reality,
serving as a temporary respite from the emotional turmoil she experiences.

Impact and Legacy

"Big Blonde" has had a lasting impact on literature and continues to resonate
with readers today. Parker's exploration of beauty, loneliness, and the
complexities of female identity remains relevant in contemporary discussions
about gender and societal expectations.

Influence on Feminist Literature

Parker's work, including "Big Blonde," has influenced feminist literature by
challenging traditional narratives surrounding women's roles. Her candid
portrayal of a woman’s struggle against societal norms paved the way for
future writers to explore similar themes.



Modern Interpretations

In modern times, "Big Blonde" is often studied in the context of discussions
about body image, self-worth, and the pressures faced by women. The story
serves as a powerful reminder of the complexities of identity in a world that
often reduces individuals to their appearance.

Conclusion

In "Big Blonde," Dorothy Parker crafts a poignant narrative that delves into
the intricacies of beauty, self-identity, and the emotional struggles faced
by women. Through the character of Hazel, Parker critiques societal
expectations and highlights the loneliness that often accompanies the pursuit
of an idealized image. The story's enduring themes and rich characterizations
invite readers to reflect on the nature of beauty and the importance of
authentic connections. As such, "Big Blonde" remains a significant work that
continues to spark conversations about gender, identity, and the human
experience.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is the central theme of 'Big Blonde' by Dorothy
Parker?
The central theme of 'Big Blonde' revolves around the struggles of a woman
trying to find identity and fulfillment in a society that values appearance
over substance. It explores the emotional toll of societal expectations and
the quest for authenticity.

How does Dorothy Parker use irony in 'Big Blonde'?
Parker employs irony throughout 'Big Blonde' to highlight the disparity
between the protagonist's outward appearance and her inner turmoil. The
character's glamorous facade contrasts sharply with her deep feelings of
loneliness and despair, emphasizing the irony of seeking happiness through
superficial means.

What literary techniques does Parker utilize in 'Big
Blonde'?
Dorothy Parker uses a variety of literary techniques in 'Big Blonde',
including vivid imagery, sharp dialogue, and a stream-of-consciousness
narrative style. These techniques enhance the emotional depth of the
character and provide insight into her thoughts and feelings.



What does the character of Hazel represent in 'Big
Blonde'?
Hazel, the protagonist of 'Big Blonde', represents the archetype of the 'dumb
blonde' stereotype, yet Parker subverts this by revealing her complexity and
depth. Hazel's character challenges societal norms and reflects the struggles
many women face in reconciling personal desires with societal expectations.

How has 'Big Blonde' influenced contemporary
literature and feminism?
'Big Blonde' has influenced contemporary literature and feminism by
spotlighting the emotional complexities of women and challenging traditional
gender roles. Its candid depiction of a woman's struggles for autonomy and
self-worth resonates with modern feminist discourse, making it a relevant
piece in discussions about women's rights and identity.
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